	To:
	Arriva Trains Wales Ltd  (“ATW”)

	
	Northern Rail Ltd  (“Northern”)

	
	West Coast Trains Ltd  (“Virgin”)

	
	Network Rail Infrastructure Ltd  (“Network Rail”)


Timetabling Panel hearing of references TTP376 and TTP377

This note confirms the further information requirements which I set out during the hearing held yesterday, 29 September 2010.  The information is to be provided to the Secretary of the Access Disputes Committee by 16 00 on Friday 1 October 2010 and at the same time circulated to the other Dispute Parties.  Any comments you wish to make regarding the further information provided by other parties is to be with the Secretary by 16 00 on Tuesday 5 October 2010 and copied to the other Dispute Parties.

1.  Required from ATW

Please produce the e-mail correspondence which has been exchanged with Network Rail regarding the revision of the possession times for the Winwick area.
Please indicate the passenger numbers likely to be affected by the proposed alterations to ATW’s services, saying how the various passengers are affected and indicating the costs of the passenger journeys concerned.  In particular, please indicate the likely numbers of passengers affected at Runcorn East, Frodsham and Helsby stations and provide the data behind the figures already provided in the joint submission regarding the potentially lost revenue.
2.  Required from Northern
Please provide evidence as to whether or not there is capacity on Northern’s services to accommodate passengers transferring off or away from ATW’s services, with indication as to whether there would be a knock-on effect upon the rolling stock arrangements for the weekends concerned.

Please indicate the passenger numbers likely to be affected by the proposed alterations to Northern’s services, saying how the various passenger types are affected and indicating the costs of the passenger journeys concerned.

Please provide available data regarding anticipated impact upon passengers’ connection opportunities, indicating separately the position regarding connections between Northern’s own services and the position for passenger connecting to/from other operators’ services.

3.  Required from Virgin
Please provide information regarding the anticipated load factors on Virgin’s Sunday services expressed as estimated numbers for the affected trains, indicating the costs of the passenger journeys concerned and also indicating the financial impact of the revised train service arrangements in terms of the fares made available to customers.
Please estimate the numbers of London to Scotland and Birmingham to Scotland passengers who are likely to migrate to trains via the East Coast route in order to travel on the weekends concerned under (a) the service arrangements as currently proposed and (b) if the possessions were to apply just for the whole of Sunday instead.
4.  Required from Network Rail
Please provide demonstration as to whether there is capacity to accommodate diverted ATW trains via Stockport on the Saturday afternoons.

5.  Required from Virgin and from Network Rail (which may be provided jointly if desired)

Please provide a brief explanation of the alternative train working methods available for Virgin’s services, saying whether or not they are viable for the weekends in question.
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